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Ms Caroline Trotman, DVC (Development and External Relations)
Minutes
11.00-12.30p.m. Wednesday 21st May 2008, Function Room, level 2, E11A

1. Minutes of the Meeting 17th April 2008 and Business Arising
Minutes were adopted.
2. Governance and Policy
2.1 Strategic Directions 2008-2010 document
In early March 2008 the Senior Management Group held a workshop to translate the aspirations of Macquarie@50 into a high level strategic document to provide context for all University strategic plans – the Strategic Directions 2008-2010 document.  

Suggestions for amendment/inclusion:

· Incorporate “Partnership and Performance” as a sub-heading in the title

· Include as a value on the first page “performance, accountability and the demonstration of quality”
· Add a sentence on the first page about the values contributing to “strong corporate governance”

· Remove “Completion Scholarships” from page 4.  Prof Piper will provide alternative wording for the five dot points on Research

· Align Strategic Directions 2008-2010: Partnership and Performance with the organising principles of One Image One Voice
3. Reviews
3.1 Report on Review of International Student Exchange Agreements
A/Prof McGaw spoke to the tabled document on the results of the Review of International Student Exchange Agreements.  The aim has been to ensure that Agreements align with Macquarie’s strategies for specific countries, are made with appropriate partner institutions, are current and are reciprocal.  Ms Williams has consulted with Departments across the University and developed a categorised list of Agreements.  

Discussion included the need for a:

· Procedure regarding the development, signing and review of Agreements (at University, faculty and individual level).  All academic agreements should go to the Provost for sign-off after financial, legal and management confirmation
· There is also a need to control the signing of Memos agreeing to cooperate, which should be signed at the DVC level (not by Deans)

· Schedule of Delegations (the University Secretary and General Counsel is working on this)

· Register of contracts and a staffed Unit to maintain and manage these

· Flag to alert Agreements close to expiry
· There is a need to review agreements made at the level of Divisions, including MGSM

3.2 Performance Portfolio Chapter 1 Update
Chapter 1 of the Performance Portfolio will include not only a response to the Recommendations of the first AUQA visit but also a review and evaluation of the success of that response.
3.3 Performance Portfolio Chapter 2 Update
A Working Group has met twice to develop an Internationalisation Strategy for Macquarie.  The draft Internationalisation Strategy has been to the Internationalisation Steering Committee.  Once adopted, this new Plan, along with the Macquarie International Strategic Plan, will form the basis for Chapter 2 of the Performance Portfolio.
There is a need to include in the Plan cross-cultural training and the assessment of the cultural competence of both Macquarie staff and students.  When assessing student work, staff need to be able to discriminate between functional and academic literacy.

3.4 Performance Portfolio Chapter 3 Update
The review of the Research Strategic Plan 2006-2008 and progress against its four goals is almost complete.  Documentation and data is available for the bulk of the Objectives – with some documentation and data still to be collected.  All evidence is planned to be added to the Website.  It is interesting to note that some Objectives have been abandoned, due to not achieving the anticipated outcomes; whilst others have had to be retro fitted due to changing environmental conditions.
3.5 AUQA Update to MGSM Board
Document for noting.  This document has been circulated to all Divisions with the recommendation that it be circulated to all staff.
3.6 Correspondence from AUQA dated 17th March
Note the increased word limit for the Performance Portfolio (from 15,000 to 20,000 words).

There is a need to decide on the format of the Performance Portfolio – both style and what to be included in the text (as opposed to the Appendices).  Prof Thurgate agreed to write a brief paper on a suggested format for the Performance Portfolio; to be discussed at the next meeting.




Adopted 

4. Next Meeting:
17th July 2008 at 11.00-12.30p.m.
Meeting Room 1 Building E11A, the Chancellery
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